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MEGA PARK ON HOLD

Proposals to extend the Magna Park warehouse and distribution centre have been put on hold by Harborough District Council following 
a legal review of the planning process. IDI Gazeley’s plans related to land to the north west of Mere Lane, in Bittesby parish.

The application, to create a storage and distribution centre and ancillary infrastructure at the Magna Park business park, was originally 
given approval at an extraordinary meeting of HDC Planning Committee back in January. However, following legal advice, the Council 
is re-considering the application in light of advice relating to the nearby Bittesby Deserted Medieval Village - a national and statutorily 
protected heritage site and Scheduled Ancient Monument (SAM).
The application proposes a massive storage and distribution centre, on a greenfield site, outside the present curtilage of Magna Park. The 
proposal also includes the creation of roundabouts, partial realignment of Mere Lane and upgrading of the A5 road to dual carriageway.
The committee meeting to re-consider this application will be held on Wednesday, July 13th at Bruntingthorpe Proving Ground.
Two further planning applications for storage and distribution centres at Magna Park are set to be considered by the council’s planning 
committee later in the year.

Nutfield and Raymond are a 
pair of traditional working 
boats that used to ply the 
canal network carrying coal 
and barrels of fruit juice. 
These days, retired and in 
preservation, the pair travel 
regularly up to Foxton Locks 
for the waterways festival at 
the end of June. For the past 

RAISING THE ROOF
The Trustees of the Turville Memorial Hall are pleased to announce 

that Tarmac, the operators of Bosworth Quarry, have donated 
over £48,000, through the Landfill Communities Fund, towards the 
restoration of the hall roof. 
Works to replace the roof of the 120 year old hall are underway and are expected to be 
completed by September. As the hall is situated in a Conservation Area, the roof has to be 
replaced with the same material and so will be fixed with new clay roof tiles. The opportunity 
is also being taken to insulate the building, something it currently lacks, whilst the roof is 
stripped back. Part of the grant is going towards replacing interior light fittings with LED 
lighting, to reduce energy consumption.
Tarmac estates manager, Tim Deal, said:  “We’re delighted to be able to support a project 
that will provide so many benefits when completed. Engaging with the communities in 
which we operate is something we strive to do across our business and providing a well 
needed grant for the village hall is a great way we can involve ourselves.”
The village hall is a vital resource for many groups locally, both young and old, including a 
much-needed facility for the school, concerts and shows. The hall was gifted to the village 
120 years ago, and is a registered charity which is maintained and managed by a dedicated 
team of volunteers. The grant provides an ideal opportunity to ensure the building operates 
for many more years without worries of the roof failing. 
Samantha Bell (Chairman), said, “On behalf of the village of Husbands Bosworth, we are 
delighted and thankful that we have been awarded the grant to enable us to replace a very 
old, deteriorated roof before it  fails completely. It would have taken us years to raise the 
funds to replace it.” 
NOTE THAT THE HALL IS OPEN FOR BUSINESS AS USUAL DURING THE WORKS.

few years, on their way through Bosworth on the canal, the boats have picked 
up a ‘precious cargo’ of children from the top class of the village school and 
ferried them through the tunnel, to show the children something of the lives 
and working conditions of the boat-people in the working days. 
To find out more about the boats and the preservation group, Friends of 
Raymond, who look after them go to: www. friendsofraymond.org.uk    



POSTBAG

A spate of burglaries at The Sycamores, 
South Kilworth 
Criminal damage, Car parking area, 
Naseby Road, Welford 
 Damage to property, Church Lane,  
Welford 
Burglary, Catton Close, Naseby 
Theft of petrol, Walcote Petrol Station 
Damage and attempted theft from vehicle, 
Cromwell Close, Walcote 
Burglary to domestic property, Walton 
Road, Kimcote 
 Burglary to premises, Main Street, 
Laughton
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WATCH WORD
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME WITHIN HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

SID REPORT
Readings from the Speed Indicator Device
Theddingworth Road (east) 
Period: 25.05.16 - 01.06.16 
Vehicle movements: 14520 Av./day: 2074 
Average speed: 27.67mph
Highest recorded speed: 52mph
Theddingworth Road (east) 
Period: 01.06.16 - 08.06.16  
Vehicle movements: 15510  Av./day: 2216
Average speed: 27.76mph 
Highest recorded speed: 54mph
Theddingworth Road (east)
Period: 08.06.16 - 15.06.16
Vehicle movements: 14520 Av./day: 2074  
Average speed: 27.64mph 
Highest recorded speed: 45mph
Bell Lane (northbound)
Period: 15.06.16 - 22.06.16 
Vehicle movements: 9635 Av./day: 1376
Average speed: 25.72mph 
Highest recorded speed: 45mph

POLICE FILE
IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION ON ANY 
CRIMINAL ACTIVITY CALL MARKET 
HARBOROUGH POLICE  on 101
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator
Stephen Bilbie
stephenbilbie@btinternet.com 
NW Community Scheme No. 2123
 
Lutterworth South Neighbourhood Team
Sgt. 2241 Mark Williams

PCSO  6569 Peter Willson
PCSO 6008 Laura Bolton
PC 4203 Niké Diaper   
Voicemail Service 0116 2485675
CRIMESTOPPERS
FREEPHONE 0800 555111

ROB DARGUE
CARPENTRY & BUILDING Ltd. 

Husbands Bosworth

All ASPECTS OF CARPENTRY & BUILDING WORK
EXTENSIONS & ALTERATIONS 

KITCHENS, BATHROOMS & TILING
Friendly, reliable service

For a free quotation call Rob
01858 880803 or 07834 872205

www.robdarguecarpentry.co.uk

Complete building service
Specialist in new build

Quality renovations
& Extensions

Tel/Fax 01858 881202
Email: pcbuildserv@btinternet.com

Walton Grange, Bosworth Road
Walton, Lutterworth, Leics LE17 5RW

Established 
27 years

Lutterworth Police have had a report of a vehicle acting suspiciously in the Claybrooke 
Parva area and near to the church. It is suspected that this vehicle may be linked to the 
theft of lead locally. Regrettably we have a sparse description but wonder if you can 
spread the description around local communities. 
The vehicle is believed to be a Transit van or similar, yellow in colour with red sign 
writing on the side. It is also believed to have a large ladder on the roof. Any sightings 
of similar vehicles anywhere please contact 101.
It was seen on the 03/06/16 and was reported as being suspicious but nothing specific.

From FOBS
We are trying to make FOBS events ‘whole village’ events. We don’t want villagers to think it’s a school event only so they don’t 
get involved. The Treasure Hunt went well, but again it was only supported by parents from the school and we want to get the whole 
village involved in future. We think the FOBS Open Gardens event will be a great event for the whole village. Do please support it! 
More information later.  

From Nick Otter, Kilworth Challenge
Although only 16 teams competed in this year’s Kilworth Challenge they managed to raise over £40,000 - a truly tremendous amount. 
Challenges were the usual mix of physical, mental and team work and those that were just plain fun! 
The winners were ̀ E for Idiot` (Ed Barker, Neil Riley, Jamie Wright and Charlie Bruce), pushing for the honours after last year`s third 
place. Second were last year’s winners, `Keeping up with Jones` (Steve Barker, Peter Jones, Chris O`Neill and Jez Wilkinson) with 
`Gaddafi Duck` (Martyn Rothwell, Andy Farrenheim, Adam Shield and Tom Georgi) coming in third. All very close stuff, with only 
20 points (in 4000 or so) separating the top three at the end! `Victorious Secret` (Beth Kench, Eve Rossi, Megan Ribton and Molly 
Cooper) won the female title, and also raised the most sponsorship - a truly amazing £6,453. `The Kilworth Lions` (Adam Herring, 
Neil Foster, Stefan Green and John Walsh) won the over 40s again with `The Rapid Racers` (Caroline Walpole, Matt Iliffe, Hannah 
Walpole and Dan Iliffe) taking the mixed team. 
Most of the funds raised this year will go to Dukes Barn in Derbyshire, Leicestershire Youth, and Over the Wall - three local charities 
that help disadvantaged and handicapped children. The remainder will go to local charities and good causes in the Kilworth area.   
The organisers would like to express their appreciation of everyone who helped, especially the marshals, the Air Training Corps, the 
First Aiders, all the landowners, the Sports Club and to Kilworth House Hotel and Theatre again for their sponsorship. But special 
thanks goes to the competitors themselves who made it such a successful event.
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BOSWORTH IN FOCUS
A ROUND-UP OF LOCAL NEWS 

WEATHER LOG
MAY 2016 		   [2015]

Rain: 53mm (2.1”) 	 [50.75mm]

Wettest day: 12mm (0.5”)	[10mm)

Highest temp: 25oC  	  [22.5oC]

Lowest Temp: 1.5oC 	 [2oC]

Scott Clarke Building

07725 552566
01858 880863

sclarkebuilding@outlook.com

Alterations 
Extensions 
Plastering 
Hard-landscaping 
Block-paving 
General Building Works
For free quote or design ideas call Scott

NGS OPEN GARDENS
David and Ros Dunmore would once again 
like to invite you to a relaxing visit to the 
garden of Orchard House, 14 Mowsley Road 
on Sunday, July 24th from 12.00noon until 
4.00pm, as part of the fund-raising National 
Gardens Scheme.
The colours of summer will be combined 
with creative container planting, water 
features, plants to purchase and delicious 
teas and cakes.
This year we are pleased to be joined by the 
residents of Mowsley Court, who would 
like to welcome you to view their courtyard 
gardens on the same day.
All proceeds for this event will be donated 
to the major Cancer charities: Macmillan 
Cancer Support, Marie Curie Cancer Care 
and Rainbows Children’s Hospice Care. 
Admission is £3 (accompanied children free) 
to include both venues. Tickets available 
from Orchard House on the day.
Once again we are looking forward to 
welcoming all visitors on what we hope will 
be a warm sunny day.

WILD ABOUT BOSWORTH
Common Buzzard:  Buteo buteo
These articles always seem to 
be full of doom and gloom, but 
occasionally there’s good news in 
the world of wildlife.   
For instance, I recently spotted a 
red kite in the area. These birds 
almost vanished early in the 20th 
century and only survived in the 
wilder parts of Wales. But after re-
introductions, protective laws and 
work by the RSPB, their numbers 
have recovered to around 1,600 
breeding pairs across the UK.
Similarly, ospreys are doing well, though you’re unlikely to see them in the Husbands 
Bosworth area. However, through the wonders of the internet, you can ‘watch’ them. Have 
a look at the Rutland Water website, www.ospreys.org.uk. Their Manton Bay camera is 
trained on an osprey nest. This year’s chicks should fledge around the first of July but, like 
all youngsters, they return home to beg for food!
The third raptor, whose numbers are increasing, is the buzzard. This is a bird you will 
certainly see in our local countryside. You’ll also hear their distinctive call. When courting, 
or grumbling at harassing corvids (crows, rooks, etc.) they make a noise which sounds a 
lot like a squeaky toy. For such a bruiser of a bird, it’s an incongruous squawk.
Their diet consists of anything they can get their talons into, which includes carrion, small 
mammals, birds, reptiles, large insects and even earthworms. I once saw one tucking into a 
chicken. Coincidentally, it was Christmas time... By the way, the females have the biggest 
talons and beaks!
During the first half of the last century they disappeared from many areas of the country. 
The cause was shooting by gamekeepers, the myxomatosis plague and pesticide pollution. 
But, with legal protection and more favourable countryside practices, by 2013 their numbers 
had recovered to around 68,000 breeding pairs. 			       Mike Chanter

BROOK HOUSE FETE
Please come along and join us for our annual 
summer fete on Saturday, July 9th from 
2.00pm until 4.00pm.
There will be our usual array of stalls 
including raffle, plants, cakes, tombola, 
bric a brac and BBQ with lots of fun for all 
the family!

Photo: RSPB Edmund Fellowes

BOSWORTH PUBLISHER
Fox Spirit Books is a Husbands Bosworth-
based  award -
winning publisher 
s p e c i a l i s i n g 
i n  s c i - f i  a n d 
fantasy fiction. 
Since setting out 
over four years 
ago they have 
released over 50 titles, supporting many 
new writers and working with writers both 
locally and all over the world.   
Fox Spirit appears on three of this years’ 
British Fantasy Society Award shortlists and 
has been shortlisted for Best Indie Press for 
the third year running, an honour won by 
them in 2015. 
www.foxspirit.co.uk
@FoxSpiritBooks
adele@foxspiritbooks.co.uk

LOROS FUNDRAISING
Lorrie would like to thank everyone who 
bought items from her bric a brac stall 
at Bosworth Festival, and all those who 
donated. She raised £154. Thank you. 
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
Images from the Historical Society’s Archive Collection

SCHOOL REPORT
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH C. of E. PRIMARY SCHOOL Head Teacher Louisa Morris

ACTIVITY GROUPS 2016
All Saints Parochial Church Council
Contact: 		  Diana Jones 880741
Baby-Sitting Circle
Contact: 		  Claire Scott 880295
Badminton Club
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526
Beaver Scout Troop
Contact: 	           Norman Byrd 07973 532678 
Bosworth Tots
Contact:            bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk
Brownie Guides
Contact: 		  Bonny Kettell 882148
Conservative Association
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Craft Group
Contact: 		  Gail Wilmot  880413  
Historical Society
Contact:	            	 Melvyn Forman 880281
Husbands Bosworth Rainbows Group
Contact: 		  Wendy Cochrane 880076
1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit
Contact:  		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Lutterworth African Drumming Group 
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526 
Millennium Woodland Trust
Contact: 		  Jackie Fletcher 880910 
Playing Field Committee
Contact: 		  Jennifer Rogers 880401
Royal British Legion
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Tennis Club
Contact:	  	 Jennifer Rogers 880401
Tower Bell Ringers
Contact: 		  Geoff Armitage 880066
Workers Education Association
Contact: 		  Sally Sherratt 571064

DAY CARE for 3 months to 5 years of age
Warm, homely and secure atmosphere.
The nursery is part of The Honeypot 
Dairy Farm; this countryside setting 

provides children with limitless outdoor 
opportunities, creating a huge range of 

developmental and learning experiences.
For a Prospectus or more information 

please call 01858 881038 
Visit us at 10 Church Street, HB 

or email: dairyfarmdaynursery@yahoo.com 

FRIENDS OF BOSWORTH SCHOOL  
FOBS would like to express their thanks to everyone who supported and took part in the 
village Treasure Hunt at the end of May. Over £600 was raised for the school - a fantastic 
amount and splendid event!

**************
FOBS are organising an Open Gardens Event around the village in September. Some 
gardens will include a fête stall or attraction such as an icecream stall, tombola, fete games, 
cake sale, refreshments, hot dogs, sweet stall, bric à brac, etc. If you would like to open 
your garden for fellow villagers to admire or if you’d like to include some form of stall 
or attraction in your garden please get in touch with Abby Ascough (Absclarke@aol.com, 
Rosebay, Berridges Lane or telephone 881477) to register your interest. Wrist bands to 
gain entry into the gardens will be on sale before the event and on the day. Look out for 
further information in next month’s Bugle.

Back in April we featured a similar picture to this one, of the corner of Bell Lane and 
High Street, and in particular Mather’s Garage, which occupied the site of the present day 
Cheney Court. 
Subsequently we were contacted by reader, Clifford Smith of Kibworth who had come across 
our mention of Mather’s during an internet trawl. His interest lies in a motorcycle that he 
has recently restored; a BSA Model ‘L’ 350cc. The machine was purchased from Mather’s 
Garage on May 8th 1928 by a Fred Stamford Greaves of Mowsley Road, Husbands Bosworth. 
The actual records show ‘Market Bosworth’, but as Mr. Smith notes, a plate on the tool-box 
clearly states ‘Mather’s Garage Husbands Bosworth’. 
A postcard in the Society’s Archive Collection declares that Mather’s, at this time, as well as 
providing general motor repair facilities, also sold tyres and accessories and hired motor cars.  

STOP PRESS
LATEST NEWS FROM BOSWORTH 
FESTIVAL 2016...
As the Bugle goes to press we 
have word from the Bosworth 
Festival organisers that this 
year’s Festival and Party 
in the Park has raised over 
£4,000. 
As usual, the proceeds of the 
event will be distributed to the 
festival’s ‘headline’ advertised 
charities and local good 
causes. Details next month.  
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ACTIVITY GROUPS

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The next meeting of the Historical Society 
will be on Sunday 10th when we will be 
hosting our annual Garden Party.  Once again 
Brian and Frances Smith have invited the 
group back to their garden at 10 Butt Lane.
As usual we will be gathering from 6.00pm 
and serving our Summer Pimms and 
strawberry teas on the lawn (weather 
permitting!). The event is open to members, 
non-members and friends. The cost is £4 
per person, which can be paid on the day, 
although Frances and Heather would like to 
know numbers for catering purposes. Call 
Frances on 880225 or Heather on 880165 to 
book! Please bring your own chair.  

**************
DON’T FORGET...
Melvyn will be leading a Guided Village 
Heritage Walk on Wednesday, July 27th  at 
7.00pm, meeting at the Village Hall. Learn 
a little more about the village, its past and 
its characters!
Cost is £2.50 per person (children under 14 
free) in aid of HB Historical Society and   
Leicestershire Fieldworkers Archaeological 
Group, payable on the evening.
Contact Melvyn on 880281 for more 
information. 

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Lunch will be on 
Wednesday, July 27th at Kilworth Springs 
Golf Club. Meet at 12.30pm. Cost is £7.50 
per person.
Call Janice on 880668 to book a place if 
you’ve not already done so.

CRAFT GROUP
The Craft Group meets on the second 
Wednesday of each month in the Committee 
Room of the Village Hall. 
Call Gail on 880413 for details 

BOSWORTH TOTS 
Bosworth Tots is a stay-and-play session 
for tots (from birth to pre-school) and their 
parents, grandparents, carers and child 
minders.
The group meets from 9.30am -11.30am 
(term time only) on Thursday mornings at 
Husbands Bosworth Village Hall. The cost 
is £2.50 for one child and then 50p for every 
additional child after that.  For more details 
email: bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk 

TRADE DIRECTORY 2016

Armourgeddon Tank Paintballing Centre 
Military vehicles, paintball & outdoor activities
Contact: 		  Tracey 01858 880239
Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast
AA 4**** accommodation
Contact: 		  Jane Smith 880679
Mike Price Heating Engineer 
Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair 
Contact: 		  Mike Price 880902
Totally Trees Ltd. 
Tree surgery and stump grinding  
Contact: 	        Jacqui Mitchell 01455 554182
Woodpecker Tree Surgery 
All aspects of tree surgery undertaken 
Contact: 		  Chris Wright 880818

Open for Lunch & Evening service
Serving contemporary British cuisine in a modern 

and relaxed environment
Bespoke balcony with panoramic views

Open Wednesday – Saturday 
12:00noon–2:30pm & 6:30pm–9:15pm 

Sunday 12:00noon – 2:30pm
(t):  01858 575 555   (e):  reservations@theatticrestaurant.co.uk  

(w):  www.theatticrestaurant.co.uk 
South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth, LE17 6HJ

SUMMER YOGA SESSIONS
At Belgrave Village Hall, North Kilworth
•	 Wednesday July 13th - 7.00pm to 8.30pm £6 pw or £44 for 8 weeks (£33 for 6)
•	 Monday July 18th 11.00am to 12.00noon £5 pw or £26 for 6 weeks.
Yoga is not just about standing on your head. 
It’s about learning to stand on your feet properly.
•	 All abilities welcome.
•	 Learn to relax and improve flexibility.
•	 Learn to maximise your breath.
•	 Improve posture.
•	 Pay as you go or in a block for a discount.
•	 Unused weeks can rollover in to next term.
Bring an exercise mat if possible and wear comfortable clothes that allow you freedom 
of movement.
Places are limited and must be booked. Book a place or for information:
•	 Phone: 07769 805588
•	 Email: fran.ritson@gmail.com
Fran Ritson Yoga Teacher (British School of Yoga) BGi Insured 

LOROS COFFEE MORNING
There will be a Coffee Morning on Saturday, 
August 6th at Penny Mattock’s home, 9 
Fernie Court, 10.00am until 12.30pm in aid 
of LOROS. Everybody is welcome, so do 
come along.
Back to Back... With this event and other 
local events Penny is raising funds for 
her two-way Coast to Coast Path walk in 
September, also in aid of LOROS.

MILLENNIUM WOOD
Our next work party day will be on Saturday, 
July 9th, 9.30am to 12.30pm. Everyone is 
welcome to join us for a few hours work-out 
in the fresh air!  If anyone is able to supply 
any woodchip/bark to re-dress our woodland 
paths, or knows of a free supply, please let 
us know. Contact Jackie 880910 or Lorrie 
880281 for more information. 

**************
For those walking in the wood with their 
dogs could you please put poop bags in the 
RED bins and not the litter bins. We have to 
empty the litter bins, whereas the poop bins 
are emptied and disposed of by specialist 
contractors. It only takes a few more steps!

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Roni Jones 07442 954729

husbandsbosworthvh@gmail.com
www.husbandsbosworthvillagehall.co.uk
CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS

Janice Staples 880668
Bob Hutchings 880131

SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES
Audrey Marlow 880316 



6

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS LOCAL OFFICERS
Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors  	
William Fletcher 	 880910 (Chairman)
Melvyn Forman 	 880281
Susan Fisher 	 880026
Patricia Hobson 	 880070
James Shelley 	 880170
Parish Clerk  	
Jackie Fletcher,
13 School Lane, 
H.B. LE17 6JU 	 880910
E-mail: jackiehbpc@btinternet.com

DIANE E. HALL
‘THE WHITE HOUSE BEAUTY ROOM’

*
Stockist of Susan Molyneux Skincare

 * waxing * pedicures * lashes * exfoliating treatment *
Vouchers & Gifts available

Tel: 01858 880567 or 07732 571714

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, tyres & exhausts, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 01858 880404

bencompletecarcare@outlook.com

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
Report of the Parish Council Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday, May 3rd 2016.
Three Council members and PC Nicola Diaper and PCSO Pete Willson were present.
Apologies received from Sue Fisher, Patricia Hobson and County Councillor Graham Hart.
Visitors’ Questions
PC Diaper discussed local crime issues, including recent suspicious activity that could 
relate to thefts of lead.
PCSO Willson reminded dog owners of the dangers of leaving their pets in unventilated 
vehicles during the hot weather.  
Minutes of last meeting were read and approved
Matters Arising
Clerk informed Council that the Tennis Club lease documents had been drawn up, ready 
for signing. 
Cemetery
Work to re-board the Chapel of Rest east door was being carried out. It was noted that a 
number of slates had slipped and Clerk would arrange for these to be fixed at the same time. 
Council noted that the grass cutting contractors had not cut into the margins. Chairman 
would chase up the contractor on this issue. 
It was also noted that some trees close to the margins needed lower branches removing.
Playing Field & Play Area
Council members had met in the Play Area prior to the Meeting. A RoSPA report on the 
condition of the skatepark and play area equipment was now due. It was expected that 
some minor repairs would be needed.       
Allotments
Clerk informed Council that one plot needed strimming, whilst a villager was to look at 
a recently relinquished plot with a view to taking it on. 
Problems were reported with the new padlock, where the combination had accidentally 
been changed. Chairman agreed to sort this out 
Traffic Issues    
Mr. Forman reported that he and Mr. Smith had met with their SID counterparts in Welford 
to compare notes on the operation of our respective devices with a view to co-ordinating 
data readings and the possibility of jointly publishing them. Lubenham, North Kilworth 
and South Kilworth would be invited to join the forum. 
Isolated incidences of particularly very high speeds had been noted, which could relate 
to specific offenders. Mr Smith would be asked to identify the times and locations of these 
incidents, so that the Road Safety Team could be informed. 
It was noted that Welford were able to obtain results from the Northants Road Safety 
Team and PC Diaper was asked why their Leicestershire counterparts were reluctant to 
divulge Bosworth camera data.            
Any Other Business 
No other business was brought forward. 
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday, August 2nd 2016 at 7.45pm 
in the Committee Room of the Village Hall. 
PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE WILL BE NO PARISH COUNCIL MEETING IN JULY. 
Any Parish Council related business should be addressed to the Parish Clerk, Jackie 
Fletcher, 13 School Lane.

QUARRY NEWS
Village representatives met with the 
quarry management team to discuss 
local issues at a recent Quarry Liaison 
meeting. An update of quarry operations 
showed a sustained recovery within the 
construction market with increased 
tonnages of aggregates moving off the site 
during the year. Changes in the industry 
meant that much of the material was now 
leaving as bagged product on high capacity 
lorries, reducing vehicle movements.
Landfill traffic into the site had been 
maintained, with a number of large 
contracts from the Leicester area. An 
extension to the landfill area was planned 
to cope with expected demand.
Work on the restoration of the Welford 
Road site was likely to be completed within 
the next two years, where a small pocket 
of aggregate was recoverable, after which 
the land would be restored to agriculture, 
wetland and amenity lakes. 
Meanwhile, work on the Butt Lane site is 
providing sufficient aggregate for current 
production. An extension of the extraction 
area here, was being considered as part of 
the Leicestershire Minerals Plan review.
The group heard that a number of thefts 
and criminal damage incidents had led 
to a recent update of the CCTV and 
surveillance system, now linking the whole 
site to a rapid response security team. 
Villagers with concerns about the operation 
of the quarry site should contact the Parish 
Clerk.   



METHODIST CHURCH 
Coffee Morning

Wednesday, July 20
 10.00am-12.00noon.

at the home of John & Margaret Scurrah
25 High  Street  

Visitors always welcome.

Parish Notices
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

ALL SAINTS FLOWER ROTA
July: 
Heather O’Connor
Call Heather on 880165 if you would 
like to join the Flower Rota

Methodist Church

Hexagon Benefice 

CHURCH SERVICES 

Services every Sunday 8.30am.

Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Father Owen O’Neil 462359

Contacts: 
Rev. Brian Kennard 462889
Senior Church Steward:
Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

3 	 Mr. Michael Mays
10 	 Rev. Brian Kennard (Com.)
17 	 Mrs. Christine Hodgson
24	 Mrs. Jeanne Moore
31 	 Mr. Stephen Pointer

Services every Sunday 6.30pm.
All Welcome

Churchwarden:
	 Diana Jones 	 880741
Rector:
	 Liz Bickley 	 880351

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

3	 9.30am Communion Shearsby 	
	 with  Mowsley		
	 9.30am Morning Prayer HB
	 11.00am Communion Thed.
	 11.00am Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Communion Arnesby

10	 9.30am Morning Prayer Shearsby	
	 9.30am Family Service Arnesby
	 11.00am Communion HB
	 4.00pm Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Evensong Mowsley

17	 10.30am Benefice Service B’thorpe
	 3.00pm Knaptoft Ruins Service

24	 9.30am Communion Shearsby
	 11.00am Communion Arnesby 	
	 with B’thorpe
	 5.00pm  Evensong HB
31	 10.30am Benefice Arnesby
Short Communion every Wed. 9.15am HB

‘JJ’s Kiddycare’
*OUTSTANDING* Ofsted grading
* FREE Pre-school sessions for 2, 3 & 4 year olds 
* Full Day Care 0-5yrs

Situated on a farm site between South Kilworth and 
Welford

* Breakfast and After School clubs. (4-14years)
* Holiday Clubs during all Northants & Leics school breaks 

Tel no. 01858 575642 
www.jjs-kiddycare.co.uk

BAPTISM
Ethan John Cotterill 
Son of Cara & John 

June 12th 2016

METHODIST CHURCH
The service at Husbands Bosworth on 
Sunday,  July 10th will be our Minister, 
Rev Brian Kennard’s last service in our 
chapel as he leaves Market Harborough at 
the end of July. This will be a communion 
service - all welcome. 

CHRISTMAS FESTIVAL 2016
Advance Notice: 
All Saints Church major fundraiser of the 
year is the Christmas Festival which this 
year will be over the weekend of Saturday, 
December 3rd and Sunday 4th. 
More details later.

Forrest Yoga
with Catherine Ling Qin
Every Monday from 18th April 2016
7.15pm - 8.45pm
Village Hall, Husbands Bosworth
 
All levels welcome

Regular Monday evening Yoga with Catherine 

Pay for a block of 4 in advance, for £30!!!
Single class £8.50 each

FROM THE RECTORY
By the time you read this the outcome of the EU referendum should be known and our 
politicians will have a mandate from the country as to what the majority of those who 
voted want. It has been a fraught few weeks and months as people have given their views 
about what will happen with one outcome or the other. Scare-mongering tactics have been 
used and we have been left wondering who and what, to believe. Sadly, we have also lost 
MP Jo Cox, seemingly due to a difference in views to the person who shot her. A tragedy 
which should never have happened in a country where free speech and democracy are 
highly prized and to someone who has dedicated her life to helping those in need through 
her work for Oxfam and supporting those fighting for their human rights.
We may or may not like the outcome of the referendum, but we have had the chance to 
have our say and we have to live with it, as do the politicians. We, and they, now have 
the task of making the best of the choice that has been made. Let’s not allow our different 
choices to divide us. We have all been made as unique individuals and have a right to be 
different from others, to see things differently, to hold different opinions, to make different 
choices in life. Living with difference is something we all have to do - no-one else is going 
to be exactly the same as us. That difference brings colour and strength to our communities 
where we embrace and accept it. 
Accepting difference is also a character of the love of God - He accepts us all whatever 
we are like and has no preference for race or gender or for political party. God’s love 
embraces all, both saints and sinners, both ‘Remainers’ and ‘Leavers’. May you each 
know that love in your lives. Liz  

HOLY MATRIMONY
Beth Lay & Richard Stearman 

of Welford Road
Saturday, June 4th 2016

DEATH
Deric Henshaw
of High Street
May 29th 2016
Aged 82 years 



Friday 8th 		  Causeway Coffee Outing to Wistow Rural Centre and lunch
Saturday 9th 		  Millennium Wood work party, 9.30am - 12.30pm
Saturday 9th 		  Brook House Summer Fête, 2.00pm - 4.00pm
Sunday 10th 		  Historical Society Garden Party, 6.00pm, 10 Butt Lane
Friday 15th 		  Mobile Library
Wednesday 20th 		  Methodist Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 12.00noon, 25 High Street 
Sunday 24th 		  NGS Open Gardens, Orchard Hoouse, 14 Mowsley Road 12.00noon - 4.00pm
Wednesday 27th 		  Village Lunch, 12.30pm,Kilworth Springs Golf Club
Wednesday 27th 		  Guided Village Heritage Walk, 7.00pm Village Hall
Saturday 30th 		  Sheepdog Trials
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DIARY DATES for JULY

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

BUGLE..............................................FREE ADS. 
Phone Sylvia on 880902 or email: sylvia1_p@hotmail.co.uk 

FOR SALE A pair of tickets to Kilworth House Theatre’s 
production of ‘Thoroughly Modern Millie’. Wednesday, August 
17th, 7.30pm show. £33 each Call 880281.

LOCAL PLANNING NEWS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
16/00966/NMA [Neil Smith] Alterations to cladding and introduction of render (non-material amend. 14/00089/FUL), 12 Church Lane

Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, The Symington Building, Adam & Eve 
Street, Market Harborough. Comments concerning planning applications should be addressed to the Development Control Manager. 
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

MOBILE LIBRARY
STOPS & TIMES 
School, Welford Road: 	 10.35am - 11.35am
Berridges Lane: 		  11.40am - 12.20pm
Church Street: 		  12.25pm - 1.00pm

The UK’s only Tank Paintball Battle Venue
*Tank Drive Experiences * Dads & Lads Experiences* 
*Military Vehicle Driving *Military Vehicle Driving* 

*Children’s Military Vehicle Party * Woodland Paintball* 
*Archery* 

*Air Rifle Shooting*
Suitable for individuals, Family Fun, Corporate Events 

Stag/Hen Parties
**Gift Vouchers Available**

www.armourgeddon.co.uk Tel: 01858 880239 
Bookings by Appointment Only

Tuesday, August 2nd 	 Parish Council meeting 
Saturday, August 6th 	 LOROS Coffee Morning
Sat. 13th Aug & Sun. 14th 	 Garage Sale, Firs Farm
Wednesday, August 17th 	 Methodist Coffee Morning
Wednesday, August 24th 	 Canalside Bat Watch Evening
Sunday, August 28th  	 Husbands Bosworth Horticultural and Produce Show
Saturday, November 26th 	 FOBS Christmas Event  
Sat., 3rd & Sun. 4th Dec. 	 All Saints Christmas Festival
Sat., January 14th 2017 	 Govannen Celtic music concert, Village Hall

WOODPECKER 
TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from disman-
tling large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping 

small garden trees. 
We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.
For free quotation and advice call

Chris on: 01858 880818
www.woodpeckertrees.com

OFFERS. In-bath bath hoist. As new. Cost over £300. 
reasonable offers in aid of LOROS. Call 880281


